
NOTICE OF AVAILABILITY 
 

PSL-47/47A SUBLEASE CELL TOWER PROJECT  
FONSI 

 
Notice is hereby given that the Bureau of Indian Affairs (BIA), Pacific Regional Office, has made a Finding 
of No Significant Impact (FONSI), dated May 19, 2021, for the approval of a Sublease (pursuant to master 
lease PSL-47/47A) between the Agua Caliente Development Authority (Lessor or Tribe) and AT&T Mobility, 
LLC (Lessee). The purpose of the sublease is for the construction, operation, and maintenance of a cell 
tower and related facilities within a golf course owned and operated by the Tribe (Proposed Action).  

Based on the analysis and impacts in a previously released Environmental Assessment (EA), and the entire 
administrative record, the BIA is issuing a FONSI. This finding ends the National Environmental Policy Act 
(NEPA) environmental review process. 
 
The FONSI is available for review on the internet at 
http://www.aguacaliente.org/content/public%20notices/ and on the BIA NEPA Tracker website: 
https://bianepatracker2.doi.gov/ (Search: ID Number 42519). At this time in person review of the 
documents is not available. Hard copies of the documents may be available my mail upon request and 
upon payment of printing costs. For more information, please contact Chad Broussard, Environmental 
Protection Specialist, Bureau of Indian Affairs, Pacific Regional Office, 2800 Cottage Way, Sacramento, CA 
95825, telephone (916) 978-6165. 
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